
Recently you may have seen several 
inaccurate articles by internet journalists 
who got this exciting College Park story 
wrong. This article in the Sunday, 
9/1/2024 AJC, by Sara Gregory, gets it 
right! Click on the article below to read it on 
the AJC’s website. 

While on Council, and prior to the RFP being 
published for the pod pilot project, I (AWC) 
walked the GICC parking lot and proposed 
several possible routes between the GICC 

Skytrain station and the Arena, my 
preferred route being along the north 
edge of the parking lot where it would be 
visible from Camp Creek Parkway. I felt that 
would be a great advertisement for College 
Park and the Gateway Center, particularly 
with the addition of the pedestrian bridge 
(finally coming this Fall). If the pilot was 
successful, I suggested a spur crossing 
Camp Creek at the entrance to the 
Convention Center, running north along 
Conley Street (between the rental car lots), 

eventually joining the 
pedestrian path from 
the bridge (possibly 
elevated above), and 
ending up near the 
College Park MARTA 
station. That way 
people could walk from 
our downtown MARTA, 
cross the tracks, get on 
a pod near the Corner 
Grill, and travel directly 
to the Arena, without 
having to go to the 
airport and transfer to 
the Skytrain. I also 
envisioned future spurs 
going to the Golf 
Course and other 
points in Six West. 
Thus walkways and 
Personal Rapid 
Transit would link 
Gateway Center, Six 
West, and 
Downtown in a 
synergistic, eco 
friendly way.

https://click-em.ajc.com/u/click?_t=6619f69c571b463192296956df36722f&_m=9fa9d6b8670b45a8b4dc9bb5dd6be1de&_e=SFCEwjc3A5L1lbrdVoXbqDGOzUn-sevk2NjPQEdjoMoN-OXC2DNDlL93p2_MVpNcv10Cb4ge28QZFou5AF4YcTLHdABVD-Eo-tkioMC1ZuPKreOhf2pepImmah9D44Qx8f-xBdQEWJ4ZWeBydXDuLjEfnek-8qDSHoLaQQmxicOu3hJWcJEmm7Aus4uYdgJBAy--b1Bt-ggVFdITpEAEV1jEKKBi8Lzo0TqGp7Nf7TDlDzWQBKDM3EPJ2hc5l937gwegAOP2Z-384CDW6pPbEOZ5SiU1f7j15-s1JpnSMpym0xlo5uMlA4ZtJPtjqn57Z-paFnsG8nWTBkbGymoYhfW2mD8_ktRrFJZ0teD0GRmJqO8U5EeYRsK6zK-sJQ4SG7MNfn_WPy6mly9NLoW5OowgtYKhTsK_DMY8g0n3PGDyKQKHpVquJAEN1Awt_jiCpNaSnljPsxQ24_XfRsldPw==
https://click-em.ajc.com/u/click?_t=6619f69c571b463192296956df36722f&_m=9fa9d6b8670b45a8b4dc9bb5dd6be1de&_e=SFCEwjc3A5L1lbrdVoXbqDGOzUn-sevk2NjPQEdjoMoN-OXC2DNDlL93p2_MVpNcv10Cb4ge28QZFou5AF4YcTLHdABVD-Eo-tkioMC1ZuPKreOhf2pepImmah9D44Qx8f-xBdQEWJ4ZWeBydXDuLjEfnek-8qDSHoLaQQmxicOu3hJWcJEmm7Aus4uYdgJBAy--b1Bt-ggVFdITpEAEV1jEKKBi8Lzo0TqGp7Nf7TDlDzWQBKDM3EPJ2hc5l937gwegAOP2Z-384CDW6pPbEOZ5SiU1f7j15-s1JpnSMpym0xlo5uMlA4ZtJPtjqn57Z-paFnsG8nWTBkbGymoYhfW2mD8_ktRrFJZ0teD0GRmJqO8U5EeYRsK6zK-sJQ4SG7MNfn_WPy6mly9NLoW5OowgtYKhTsK_DMY8g0n3PGDyKQKHpVquJAEN1Awt_jiCpNaSnljPsxQ24_XfRsldPw==

